page 4097

March 12, 2025, Executive Session Minutes

The executive session of the Village of Divernon Board of Trustees was held at the Village Hall on Wednesday March 12, 2025. Mayor Jim Copelin called the meeting to order at 8:08 p.m. Clerk Gail Hedges called roll: Craig Busch "Here," Joe Bukantos "Here," Chuck Apgar "Here," Randy Olson "Here," Dianne Brenning "Here," and Larry Baer "Here."

The purpose of the meeting was to review executive session minutes and discuss personnel.

Minutes from March 12, 2025, minutes were reviewed and recommended for approval. February 15, 2025, special meeting minutes were reviewed and recommended for approval with a language change.

Dianne Brenning recommended that Julie Rhodes salary be increased to \$17.00 per hour. Most other Board members felt it should remain at \$15.00 per hour. No recommendation was made.

Baer made a motion, seconded by Olson, to return to regular session at 8:28 p.m. The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

Jim Copelin Village President Gail Hedges Clerk